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Russian Trade Embargo

Further support urgently needed for Finnish and Baltic dairy producers 

	Exports to Russia and the impact of Russian ban – key figures

In 2013 all four countries had more than 15% of dairy production exported to Russia, while exports to Russia accounted to more than 60% of total dairy export.
Compared to last year milk prices are around 30% lower in Baltics and around 12% lower in Finland, compared to less than 5 %  EU average. 



When Russian sanctions began in August 2014, dairy producers in the Baltic States and Finland lost their main export market overnight. Dairy products, especially cheese, made up a significant part of agricultural exports to Russia from our countries. 

The trade embargo has resulted in a dramatic drop in price for our raw milk produced, with revenue since August well below production costs. With every liter milked, we are actually losing money, and raw milk is not something that can be stored until the price returns to comfortable levels. This situation is literally unsustainable, even in the short term.
Current situation

	Impact of support measures

Covers 1/3 of existing losses for Baltic farmers, no cover for future. Production including the support is still beyond the actual production cost.
No additional support measures were introduced for Finish farmers yet, meanwhile the Finnish milk price has fallen, compared to the price last year in November, with 12 %. The economic loss for the Finnish dairy sector is estimated to be at least 130 milj. € a year.  The current drop in producer price e.g for a heard of 80 cows is more than 30 % reduction in entrepreneurial income


On 28 November 2014, the European Commission for Agriculture Phil Hogan announced a package of €28 million euro for producers in Estonia, Latvia and Lithuania. While these measures sent a welcome signal of support, the unfortunate reality is that the financial package covers less than a third of the losses incurred by farmers in these countries in the past three months, with no end to the Russian ban in sight and finding the new markets will take additional time. 
Meanwhile, producers in Finland have yet to receive any financial support.

What needs to be done?
Whilst not questioning the EU’s joint political decision in relation to Russia, the farmers of the Baltic States and Finland are calling for European solidarity in the form of further targeted measures to mitigate the disproportionately negative effects of the ongoing Russian import ban. 
The farmers of Baltic States and Finland call on the European Commission, the European Parliament and the European Council:
- to carry out regular follow-ups of the impact of the Russian import ban on the milk sector, in order to estimate the long term impact and to find solutions to alleviate the long term consequences;
-to make sure that there are funds included in the budget of 2015 to provide additional support  measures to tackle further problems in Baltic and Finish milk sector, as during the coming year the Russian import ban is predicted to continue. These measures should not come from  the general CAP budget.   

We hope that "Solidarity milk" will remind and strengthen the European Union's principles and values, promoting solidarity among Member States.
The Farmers of the Baltic States and Finland
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